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Learn more about the background, the benefits and the state-level impacts below:

Background

The sweeping 1996 welfare reform law, or the Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act (PRWORA), placed
many federal restrictions on lawfully present immigrants’ access to public benefits. One such restriction is the five-year waiting period
for Medicaid and CHIP, which prevents certain “qualified” immigrants (a subset of all lawfully present immigrants) who entered the
United States on or after August 22, 1996 from enrolling in full-scope Medicaid (as opposed to using emergency Medicaid) until they
have lived in the country for five years.

Yet, the 2009 Children’s Health Insurance Program Reauthorization Act (CHIPRA) gave states the ICHIA option to waive the five-year
waiting period for Medicaid and CHIP for lawfully residing children (up to 21 years old) and/or pregnant people. Michigan has yet to
take up this long-standing option for either children or pregnant people. Michigan's Maternity Outpatient Medical Services (MOMS)
program currently provides prenatal care and up to 60 days of postpartum care to Medicaid-eligible pregnant people, regardless of
immigration. Given MOMS' reach and funding structure, we focus primarily on using the ICHIA option to extend Medicaid and CHIP to
immigrant children sooner, and the impact this policy change would have.

The Benefit
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The State-Level Impacts

35 other states have adopted the ICHIA option to extend Medicaid and CHIP coverage to lawfully residing
immigrant children without a five-year wait.

@ No coverage via the ICHIA option (> Coverage for children and pregnant people via the ICHIA option

@ Coverage for children only via the ICHIA option @ Coverage for pregnant people only via the ICHIA option

Source: Kaiser Family Foundation. State Health Facts: Medlcald/CHIP Coverage of LawfuIIy Residing Immrgrant Chrldren and Pregnant Women January 1,2021.
Retrieved from https: kff.org -ref e- ge-of-lawfully- g preg

For more information and sources, see the full report.
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